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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes for June 20, 2005

The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members:

· Louis Barbash 

· Marissa Irwin

· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

· Rose Williams

Absent:

· Brian Hayden

I.
Report on COC members

1. Elizabeth gave a report of the June ANC 6A meeting during which Kenneth Mack, who has attended only one meeting this year and who has not returned phone calls nor made other contact with the COC, was removed as a member of the COC committee. 

2. Brian Hayden has attended only one meeting since his appointment to the COC and has not responded to e-mails or made other contact with the COC.  Inactive members detract from the effectiveness of the committee and make it difficult to achieve a quorum.  Therefore…
Committee recommendations: that ANC 6A commissioners vote to remove Brian Hayden as a COC committee member.
The committee welcomes additional members but asks that any interested party attend at least one meeting prior to confirmation so that (s)he can make an informed decision as to whether or not (s)he is willing and able to make a commitment to regular attendance at COC meetings.
II.
Website: Thank you letter from ANC 6A to Gallaudet University
Gallaudet University is host to the ANC 6A website. They are providing this service free. Elizabeth Nelson, ANC 6A website manager, will contact Gallaudet in order to determine at what level such a thank you letter should be written.
III.
Sign language interpreters for ANC 6A business
An article requesting volunteers for sign language interpretation at ANC 6A meetings was placed in The Buzz  and, with commissioner’s approval, was forwarded to The Rag for the July issue. The article states that ANC 6A is looking for someone who will volunteer to offer the service on an as-needed basis. Elizabeth continues to make personal inquiries.
IV.
Miscellaneous: increasing The Rag distribution locations in ANC 6A
Recently, the commissioner for ANC 6A08 made a request to the COC for assistance in increasing the number of pick up locations his SMD.  The COC contacted The Rag on his behalf and requested that  distribution boxes be placed on or near the intersections of 17th & D and 18th & D NE.  The distribution coordinator at The Rag agreed to do so, on a trial basis.  It was further suggested that the commissioner identify businesses in his SMD that would agree to distribute The Rag.  Commissioner Ibangha has been notified of this and is preparing a list of such establishments.  If the commissioners know of other locations, they should report them to Elizabeth or give them directly to The Rag.

V. 
Grant application from Spingarn Senior High School PTSA
A grant request for $508.00 to purchase 40 pom-poms (20 pairs) from Spingarn Senior High School PTSA was discussed. No representative came from Spingarn to present the application*. COC members wondered at the high cost of these pom-poms as compared to the ones mentioned in April’s Gibbs Elementary School PTSA grant. Elizabeth explained that the Spingarn pom-poms are for older and more experienced cheerleaders and the style of pom-pom used by the older girls is more expensive than those used by very young children such as the pom-pom girls at Gibbs.  The COC policy is not to recommend funding of a grant to an organization that does not send a representative to the COC meeting to answer questions.  After some discussion the COC decided that, as we had no questions and didn’t want to disappoint the girls, we would recommend funding.  However, to be fair to other applicants who have been required to appear at our meetings, we agreed that our recommendation would be conditional upon the appearance of a representative at the ANC meeting in July.  Therefore…
Committee recommendation: that ANC 6A approve the grant of $508.00 to purchase 40 pom-poms as stated in the request. The COC makes this recommendation on condition that a representative of Spingarn attends the ANC 6A meeting. The COC requests that the matter be placed on the agenda for the July meeting.  If a representative of the Spingarn PTSA does not attend, the COC requests that the grant not be funded, in fairness to other applicants.
*When called by the Chair the next day, the contact person explained that she did attempt to attend the meeting but that she did not notice the door bell and so did not ring to gain access.

VI. 
Status report on outreach initiatives 

Elizabeth reported that Gibbs ES invited a representative of ANC 6A to attend their end-of-year school-wide awards ceremony in order to thank the ANC for funding the PTSA grant on behalf of the cheerleaders. As it was of late notice (10 p.m. the evening before the event), Elizabeth attended as ANC representative and accepted a certificate on its behalf.…
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Marissa Irwin
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